

COLLEGE OF SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING

February 20, 2015

Blake Jeffery 610 North Park Avenue Indianapolis, IN 46204

Dear Blake:

OFFICE OF THE DEAN

720 Fourth Avenue South St. Cloud, MN 56301-4498 tel 320.308.2192

fax 320.308.4262 www.stcloudstate.edu/cose

On behalf of the College of Science and Engineering, we would like to thank you for your recent gift of \$10,000 to the Association of Medical Diagnostics Manufacturers Scholarship fund. Your generosity and commitment to our students truly makes a difference. We sincerely appreciate your support! With the gifts from over 420 graduates and friends we were able to award more than \$66,000 in scholarships to 105 deserving students and to boost support to numerous other college and department activities this past academic year.

We would also like to take this opportunity to update you on several exciting initiatives in our college this year. The College has deepened its commitment to student success far beyond just earning a degree from SCSU. COSE's new standard of student success now extends to student preparedness for developing a successful career. Put another way, COSE's highest priority is to give our students the tools they need to build a life-time successful career. This requires they augment their deep understanding of theory with the ability to apply their knowledge in new and innovative ways to solve real-world problems. Through the hands-on engagement of interdisciplinary cutting-edge research, students become highly adaptable workers. This mentored exposure of our students to cutting-edge real-world problem solving is achieved through partnership with external regional and state industries. Through these experiences, we ensure our students leave our institution with the skill set needed to lead in the workforce of the future. Your investment in the College of Science and Engineering has a direct and significant impact on our students' success.

Our focus on student success has continued to drive our work in the new Integrated Science and Engineering Laboratory Facility (ISELF). Within this facility students are given the opportunity to engage in a wide range of projects in a diverse portfolio of disciplines. We continue to generate interest and excitement from local, regional and national businesses and news outlets. Two examples can be found at:

http://www.sctimes.com/story/news/local/2014/08/23/partnership-eyes-d-images-scsu/14482077/ http://www.sctimes.com/story/money/business-quarry/2014/08/23/iself-site-microbiologics-training/14480277/

Please feel free to contact us at any time if you have any questions or suggestions for us. If you are in the neighborhood, please stop in and say "hello" and if you have the time, we would love to show you around. Once again, on behalf of the students, faculty and staff, we wish to "THANK YOU for your continued support!"

Sincerely,

Dan Gregory

Dean

College of Science and Engineering

Adel Ali

Thank you

Associate Dean and Director, School of Computing, Engineering and the Environment

St. Cloud State University does not discriminate on the basis of race, sex, color, creed, religion, age, national origin, disability, marital status, status with regards to public assistance, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, or status as a U.S. veteran. The Title IX coordinator at SCSU is Ellyn Bartges. For additional information, contact the Office of Equity & Affirmative Action, (320) 308-5123, Admin. Services Bldg. Rm 102. A member of the Minnesota State Colleges & Universities System.